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Miss Claire Pegg 

Cushman & Wakefield 

 

Chorley Borough Council 

 

Ulnes Walton Action Group 

  

Your Ref:    

Our Ref:  APP/D2320/W/22/3295556 

Date:   13th April 2023 

  

  

  
Dear all, 

  
Town and Country Planning Act 1990  
  

Appeal by: Ministry of Justice  
Site Address: Land adjacent to HMP Garth and HMP Wymott, Leyland 

 
Following the letters of 19th January and 6th April from Phil Barber at DLUHC, we are 
writing to confirm the arrangements for the re-opening of the above inquiry. 

 
The Inspector and Inquiry date 

 
The Inspector will continue to be Tom Gilbert-Wooldridge BA (Hons) MTP MRTPI 
IHBC and the inquiry will re-open at 10.00am on 19th September 2023. We have 

currently scheduled 4 sitting days. 
 

The Inspector will hold a further case management conference with the main parties 

via Microsoft Teams (Inspectorate hosted), at 10.00 on 12th May 2023. More details 

will follow including an agenda and details of how to call in. Each party should have a 

single spokesperson nominated to speak; the intended advocates should participate if 

at all possible.  Please can you provide the name and email address of your 

spokesperson 7 days before the case conference, along with the names/email 

addresses of any other participants.   

 
Sending documents to us, and looking at the appeal 

 
A timetable for some elements of your case is set out below. No reminders will be 
sent, and any documents sent after the deadlines will normally be returned. 

 
You can use the Internet to submit documents, to see information and to check the 

progress of cases through GOV.UK. The address of the search page is  
https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ 

 

https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/


If emailing documents, please use the email address above. If posting documents 

please send 3 copies of everything. Whichever method you use, please make sure 
that all documents/emails are clearly marked with the full reference number. 

 
Guidance on communicating with us electronically can be found at 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-appeals-procedural-guide 
 
Keeping to the timetable 

 
You must keep to the timetable set out below and make sure that you send us the 

relevant documents within these deadlines. This will mean that we can deal with the 
appeal promptly and fairly. If you do not send us the relevant documents in time, the 
Inspector will not normally look at them and we will return them to you unless there 

are exceptional reasons for accepting them. Not meeting the prescribed timetables 
may be a reason for the Inspector to initiate an award of costs (see section on costs 

below). 
 
Unless agreed otherwise by the Inspector at the case management conference the 

following documents must be sent within this timetable. 
 

By 22 August 2023 
 
Parties must send us their proof of evidence (and a written summary if the proof is 

over 1500 words in length) on the highways issue only. You should also send a copy 
to any statutory party. A proof of evidence is a written statement that you, the LPA or 

a witness wants the Inspector to take into account at the inquiry. Any summary 
should reflect the contents of the proof and should not include new evidence. 
 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Leanne Palmer 

 

Inquiries & Major Casework 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-appeals-procedural-guide

